
GOOD SAMARITAN EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

1801 10th Avenue 

Honolulu, Hawaii 96816 

 

BISHOP’S COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

February 18,2018 

 

  
 The Bishop’s Committee of Good Samaritan Episcopal Church 

convened at 10:55 a.m. on Sunday, February 18, 2018.  Present for  

the meeting were:  Deb Nishihira, Les Hata, Myrtle Kaneshiro, Lori 

Chun, Jan Motoshige, Chris Omuro, and Melissa Morinishi.  Absent 

was Rich Marshall. 

 

 Deb Nishihira opened the meeting with prayer. 

 

 

No financial report for this month since the statements weren’t 

available for the meeting. 

 

The following matters were discussed: 

 

1. Approval of Bishop’s Committee clerk 

 

Chris Omuro was approved as the new Bishop’s Committee 

clerk. Thank you to Chris for volunteering! 

 

2. January 21, 2018 Meeting Minutes 

 

Upon motion made and seconded, the minutes of the January 

21, 2018, were unanimously approved. 

 

3. Jarret Pride Day March, 3, 2018 

Good Samaritan will again be volunteering in this 

community school event held at the school from 9am – 

2pm. The committee agreed to do two table top games and 

give away donated candy prizes. Jan will look into a 

bean bag game and Deb will try to get the other game. 

 

 

4. Spring Craft, Plant, and Bake Sale 

 

It was decided to have a Spring church sale but to limit 

it to crafts, plants and bakery/food items. The date is 

set for Saturday, April 28, 2018 from 8am-12pm 

Advertising will be done on social media and Craigslist. 

Connie will be asked to post the Craigslist ad. 



 

5. Palolo Chinese Home Easter Decorations 

Table decorations will be made for about 8-10 tables. 

Send creative ideas to Jan. 

 

 

6. Rental of Parish Hall 

The following needs to be done: 

- Review rental agreement forms that we have and compare 

it with those that we received from other churches. 

- Find out the capacity limit of parish hall. 

- Agree to a rental amount based on different factors 

(church members vs. non-church members) 

- Advertise 

 

7. Palolo Rec Center 

 

Currently our sponsored groups are in their volleyball 

season. After 3 years, we can evaluate the pros/cons of 

this outreach. 

 

8. .50 time priest 

 

We will let the Bishop know that we are working towards 

getting at least a ½ time priest (correction to ¼ time 

priest) for next year. 

 

9. Community event 

 

 Aloha Aina Cleanup April 22, 2018 

 

10. Church music 

 

 We welcome Ben Trusnovec as our piano player while 

Sumi Mizushima continues to recover from her illness. 

 

 

 Next Bishop’s Committee Meeting: Sunday, March 18, 2018 

 

 Deb closed the meeting with a prayer. 

 

 The meeting adjourned at 11:56 a.m. 

 


